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Diary Dates 

• Monday 8th January- Start of Term 

• Friday 2nd February NSPCC Numbers Day 

• Friday 9th February- End of term 

• Monday 19th February- INSET Day- children not in school 

• Tuesday 20th February – Start of Spring 2 

 
Acting Head 

Message 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Good afternoon. 

 

First of all, apologies for the later Newsletter this week. My computer had that Friday feeling and didn’t want 

to play ball so I had to wait for the updates to complete. 

 

I’ve been really proud of the children in school this week. They always show such dedication to everything 

we challenge them to. In collective worship we have been thinking about how we can make our school a 

better place. Each week the children vote to 

work on something that they would like to 

improve. Last week the most voted for was to 

make our lunchtimes a nicer experience for 

everyone. The children really rose to the 

challenge, offering to help the younger children, 

pouring drinks for each other, lining up quietly 

and making playtime fun for all. Today we had 

our first Friday lunch VIP table. Some of our 

lunchtime staff nominated the children they 

noticed making a difference. These children were 

given an early lunch pass, had lunch at the top 

table and had music whilst they ate. The children enjoyed it so much, we hope to do it again soon. Well done 

to those who were recognised this time! 

 

I said last week we would share some of the changes we are making as a school. This week I would like to 

share some staffing changes. Mr Boosey, is now our assistant headteacher for behaviour, attitudes and 

attendance, whilst Mrs Washington is now our assistant headteacher for Curriculum and Assessment. Mrs 

Jones and Mrs Littlewood are now senior curriculum leads and will be driving forward the curriculum with 

Mrs Washington. It may be that they return calls, or become a point of contact as the school keeps driving 

forward.  

 

Have an enjoyable weekend.  

  

Mrs Goddard                                                                                                                                            #teamthomas 

Collective 

Worship 

 

This week we reminded ourselves of the story of David and Goliath and Alex and the 

Lions. We reminded ourselves about being brave, sticking up for our beleifs and being a 

leader who influences change. We learnt more about the British Value of demoncracy 

and how we can use voting to influence who and what we believe in. We watched a 

short film and the children asked some great questions. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f-feDZRxJKw 

‘From Tiny Seeds Grow Mighty Trees’ 

FOST 

requests and 

information 

Apologises that this week’s meeting had to be cancelled.  

 

Keep a look out here for more FOST fundraisers here.    

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f-feDZRxJKw


Reception This week in reception in maths we have 
been measuring and comparing the capacity 
of different containers in different ways and 
we have been continuing to practice using 
our phonics knowledge to write lots of 
imaginative captions and sentences. 

Year 1 Year 1 have been busy making moving vehicles in our DT lesson this 
week. 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 As a class, 2W decided to keep the cloakroom area in our classroom 
tidy. We have been consciously picking coats up off the floor and 
making our classroom tidier. Alfie  has been a super star this week and 
been a great role model to the rest of the class. 

Year 3 This week Year 3 explored how rocks are formed with the use of 
chocolate. We were able to demonstrate what happens layers of 
mud and sand  in Sedimentary, Metamorphic and Igneous roc 

Year 4 This week in computing, we have been learning 

about algorithms and writing code. We have 

written code to command a turtle to make a 

square on the screen. This has been challenging as 

the code needs to be perfect, otherwise the 

computer does not understand the command. 

Year 5  Continuing with the Sow, Grow, Farm theme; The Year 5s 
sampled their own soup making in the classrooms this week. 
It was an experience enjoyed by all!  

The Year 5 book 
which we’ve just 
about finished 
reading is coming to a 
theatre in Sheffield (The Lyceum). 

I think tickets start at £15 but would be a fantastic 
experience if anyone is able to take this opportunity of 
seeing this wonderful book come to life! 



Year 6 Year 6 have been exploring different environmental artists. 
They have been looking at the different types of materials 
that can be use to create art in this style, so the can plan and 
make their own. 

NUMBERS DAY.   
 
On Friday 2nd February, we will be celebrating numbers day. 
Pupils are invited to come to school dressed in digits or 
alternatively as their favourite timestable rockstar character. 
We are asking for a voluntary donation of £1 to help us raise 
money to go toward the NSPCC charity. 
Throughout the day, we will be completing lots of number 
inspired lessons. 

Attendance  

We continue to monitor attendance and we are identifying persistent absentees. (less than 

90%) We are keenly aware that there may be genuine and compelling reasons for pupil 

absence and the monitoring involves working with families to remove barriers and support 

pupils in their school attendance 



 


